
Commission Meeting  
2.11.25 
6th Day of the April Term  
Maysville, MO 

 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen, West District Commissioner, Kyle White 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.   
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, made the motion to accept the agenda as presented with East District 
Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried. Minutes from the February 4th meeting were  
meeting were presented with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the motion to approve the minutes as 
presented with Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register for January for the Commission to review.  
 
Council members from the group “Cities of DeKalb” met with the Commission to discuss events in their communities and 
to partner with the County to keep working towards making DeKalb County a great place to live. City of Clarksdale is 
working on an event this summer that will hopefully bring vendors and patrons to their area. This group meets once a 
month and would like to continue meeting with the Commission to give them an update on what they are doing. There was 
discussion on grants available thru MOKAN for street or sidewalk improvement The Commission thanks them all for their 
hard work. Much needed information was shared between both groups. Those attending were as follows: Ronnie Pearl, 
Larry Zieber and Amy Justus from The City of Maysville, Natascha & Zechariah Hays from The City of Clarksdale and 
Stephen Gallus from The City of Weatherby.  
 
Ben Routon from the road & bridge department met with the Commission to discuss work they were doing around the 
County as well as brush letters. Patrons receiving brush letters are now given 6 months to get their brush cleaned up. Ben 
also advised that bridge inspections are done for this year.  
 
Patron John Murphy set in on the Commission today and the discussion was held on the history of some of the schools in 
the area. The Commission always appreciates patrons who visit them during their meetings.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll went to Jefferson City where he testified on a jail related bill. He also attended a 
zoom meeting concerning the AG Committee that he is a member of.  
 

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place. 
 
Attending today’s meeting was John Murphy, Ronnie Pearl, Larry Zieber, Stephen Gallus, Natascha & 
Zechariah Hays and Amy Justus.  
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until February 18, 2025. 
 

 
 


